
Church Milestones 

As we began 2025, our church held a very important celebration as we had our first baptism service for three of 
our regular attenders. Two of the individuals who were baptized were a result of our University Campus Ministry. 
We first met them in the Fall of 2024 and have since been attending our Sunday services as their school schedule 
allows them. Early in January, they approached Pastor Tim about their desire to get baptized and we were thrilled 
to see them take that next step of obedience. The other gentleman was our first convert under the CityLight 
ministry. Right after he was saved, we began discipleship with him and immediately explained what baptism is; 
and without much hesitation, he was ready to take that step of obedience as well. 


Just a couple weeks ago, we were also able to see another young lady come to know the Lord as Saviour. She 
found us online and has since been attending our campus ministry as well. Due to her background, she had many 
questions about the Bible and about who Jesus really is. One Wednesday, she came to our house and my wife 
was able to take her through some passages of Scripture to show her some answers to her questions. By the end 
of that conversation, she was ready to accept Jesus in her heart and begin a new journey of faith.


Building Project 

If you’ve been following our prayer requests over the last year, we have always been praying for a new meeting 
space. In the last couple months, God has opened a door for us through connections in our church to have a 
space that we would get to use long term and would meet our needs. While we are rejoicing in this opportunity, 
there is much work to do on the space. We are thankful there are several men in our church who are experienced 
workers and are well connected within our city. We began working on the building early in March and are praying 
that it will be finished in the next month or sooner. We will keep you updated as the project progresses!


Prayer Requests 

As we look forward, we have some exciting days ahead for the church. Please pray for the church’s one year 
anniversary as it is quickly approaching. We are privileged to have Pastor Eli McTague from FaithWay Baptist 
Church to be our guest speaker for the service. We are also asking for prayer for building situation that God 
would work out all the details in His timing. And lastly, pray for many of our students who have been coming fairly 
regularly as they will be heading back to their homes over the next month as the school year winds down.
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